
December 26, 2023 
 
 The Cedar County Commissioners met in the Boardroom of the Cedar County Courthouse at 8:30 am 
and the meeting was called to order as advertised, with David McGregor, Dick Donner and Craig Bartels 
answering roll call. Also, present County Clerk David Dowling. Chairman McGregor stated the open meetings 
laws are posted on the wall for public inspection.  
  Motion was made by McGregor and seconded by Bartels to approve the agenda. Motion carried with a  
to 0 vote. Motion was made by Bartels and seconded by Donner to approve the minutes from the last meeting. 
Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote.  
 Road Supt., Carla Schmidt reported she has received the first aid kits for each of the districts to be 
placed in the machines. Carla then talked about CDL training that may be available in Hartington. Discussion 
was then held on how the county will handle future training expenses when the need arises.  
 County Clerk, David Dowling presented his letter of resignation to be effective 11:59 PM January 9th 
and a motion was made by McGregor and seconded by Bartels to accept the resignation. Voting in favor of the 
motion were McGregor, Bartels and Donner, motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. Board chairman stated a 
replacement will be made at the reorganizational meeting to be held January 9, 2024. 
 Zoning administrator, Tim Gobel presented the following building permits he issued to Jerad Mellen for 
pole shed, Rob Lenzen for grain bin and Brian Steffen for 16 x 60 trailer house and then stated he had nothing 
else to report at this time with no conditional use permits. 
 Monthly fee reports were presented from sheriff and district court and were reviewed by the board. 
 With no further business or agenda items the chairman declared the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
ATTEST:  ___________________________  APPROVED: _______________________________  
  David Dowling, County Clerk   David McGregor, Board Chairman 


